
Transportation Committee  
Thursday, November 10th, 2022 – 9:05 am – 9:45 am 

Virtual on Zoom 
 

In attendance: Joe Hall (Committee Chair), Erin Williams (Voting Member), Jason Jenkins 
(Voting Member), Mary Tamminga (Voting Member) 
 
Guests: Gillian Forsyth (BFF Bikes) 
 
Staff: Alice Howe (Program Manager), Luke Scaletta (Community Engagement Coordinator) 
 

1. Updates 
a. SSA bike pumps 

i. 3 pumps were initially installed in 2018 – staff has worked with Cleanslate 
to maintain and replace any broken parts. The pump at The Polish 
Triangle has been destroyed and needs to be replaced. 

ii. AH suggested ordering additional pumps to install in other parts of the 
neighborhood, potentially by 606 trail entrances. 

iii. MT and JH were in favor of installing near businesses to deter vandalism. 
 

Motion 1: The Transportation committee moves to approve funding not to exceed $3,700 from 
line item 5.04 (Bicycle Safety Programs) to purchase three new bike pumps from Dero. (22-

1105) 
 

2. Discussion 
a. AH updated the committee on BACP’s permitting structures and changes that will 

happen in 2023 that will help save on future permit fees. 
b. AH discussed the idea of assisting with funding community bike rides held by 

local bike shops to promote safe city-biking habits. 
i. The Committee was in favor of this – staff will work out details to bring to 

the committee in early 2023. 
c. CDOT meeting 

i. The Committee would like to organize a sit-down meeting with CDOT to 
discuss ongoing concerns within the group including: speed feedback 
signs, raised pedestrian crosswalks, and reducing speed limits. 

1. Staff will work on organizing this for December or Jan 2023.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


